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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

                                                                 November 20, 2018
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in special session, on Tuesday, November 20, 2018 in the Commissioner’s Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.    Also attending was Deputy Auditor Teresa Wininger; County Attorney J. David Lett; Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Tim Hunt, HWC; Joshua Kush, DNR; Kim Showalter; Brent Roberts; Kathy Collins, Director, Martin County Community Corrections; Joshua Hughett, Animal Control Officer; Andy Ringwald, Civil Defense; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal and Travis Roush, Sheriff.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of November 7, 2018 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commission Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor, motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd. All were in favor, motion passed.  
Joshua Kush, DNR, presented the county with their 15% portion of timber sales in the amount of $12,788.66.  Commissioner Gregory made the motion to allocate $3,000 each to Lost River Fire Department, Shoals Fire Department, Loogootee Fire Department and Martin County Emergency Management with the remaining $788.66 to be allocated to the Highway Department. The motion was seconded by Commissioner George.  Motion passed with Commissioner Boyd abstaining.  
Tim Hunt with HWC informed the Commissioners that the County did not received any Community Crossing Funds for the fall cycle. Mr. Hunt was advised that there were no issue with the way the applications were submitted, it was just that there were no more funds available.  The County can submit another application in January. HWC is going to submit the application at no additional cost to the County.  Awards should be announced in April and if granted the County would receive funds around August of 2019.  Mr. Hunt suggested contacting our State Senators for letters of support to submit with our application.  HWC is also working on an application for the Federal Aid Project for Bridge #58.  

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted the highways two-week work schedule. County Attorney Lett reviewed bids previously submitted and all were legally appropriate.  A motion to accept the bids was made by Commissioner Gregory, seconded by Commissioner Boyd, all were in favor and motion passed.  Highway Superintendent, Leo Padgett, will contact bidders for oil, gravel and blacktop and set interviews with the Commissioners for December 3rd at 6:00 pm.  Martin County Highway Garage had 4 foot LED lights installed in place of existing lighting. They may be able to increase visibility at a reduced cost by changing the rest of the lights to LED bulbs in lieu of wiring and adding additional lights.  
Kathy Collins, Director of Martin County Community Corrections, informed the Commissioners of the resignation of Amy Money, Program Director.  Ms. Money’s last day will be 12/31/18.  Director Collins stated that Amy Money had been a driving force for Community Corrections and her dedication and drive to improve not only their Agency, but more importantly the lives of their clients will be forever appreciated.  Ms. Money has served as a CASS Instructor, liaison with PRIDE/PBIS program at Shoals School Corporation, and most importantly started our Jail Treatment Program.  Recently she spearheaded the Continuous Quality Improvement (CQI) team and has generously given several weeks of notice of her resignation in order to make the transition as smooth as possible.  Director Collins wished Amy Money the best in her future endeavors, and stated that she knows that whatever that path is, she will be an asset.  Prior to receiving Ms. Money’s resignation, the Advisory Board had previously approved Ramona Simmons to begin on 1/1/19 as a contracted provider of MRT (Moral Reconation Therapy – A Cognitive Behavior Treatment).  Ms. Simmons has been hired as Ms. Money’s replacement. In Ms. Simmons new position as Program Director, she will be able to fulfill the programing needs that her contract provided in addition to her position as Program Director. This will also eliminate the need for a separate contract. Ms. Simmons will start on 11/26/18.
Director Collins stated that at the Indiana Association of Community Corrections Act Counties Conference last week, Martin County Community Corrections received a 30 year service award.  Martin County was one of the first counties to become involved with IACCAC.  
Travis Roush, Sheriff, presented the Sheriff Department’s report stating there are currently 84 inmates housed at the Correctional Facility including 24 inmates from Vigo County.

Sheriff Roush also reported that at the IACCAC Conference last week Martin County received two awards.  The President’s Award was presented to Kathy Collins, Director of Martin County Community Corrections.  Sheriff Roush stated that Kathy Collins not only received nominations from within Martin County but received nominations for the award from outside of Martin County as well.  The Advisory Board Member of the Year Award was presented to Chan Cornett, a member of the Martin County Advisory Board.  This is the second year in a row that Martin County has received the Advisory Board Member of the Year.  
Travis Roush, Sheriff, informed the Commissioners that the Martin County Sheriff’s Office has received the resignation of Andy Burkhardt.  Officer Burkhardt has requested the purchase the K9, Asher, who is 5 years old.  Sheriff Roush reported that Asher had originally been purchased by charitable funds.  Travis researched and was advised a working life for a K9 is 8 years, the cost to train a new K9 is $7,800.00. A K9 can be retrained to work with a new handler. Asher has received training by 2 schools, each a three week course.  There is a deputy willing to take Asher as a K9.  If Asher is sold the Sheriff’s Office would be working towards funding a new dog right away.  A discussion regarding the bond the dog and handler have and what would be best for Asher transpired.  The formulary for the purchase of Asher by Officer Burkhart would be $2,925 ($7,800 divided by 8 years of service life times the 3 years remaining).  A motion to sell Asher to Officer Burkhardt for $2,925 made by Commission Boyd, and seconded by Dan Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 
Commissioner George gave the County Tourism and the County Veterans reports.  Tourism had 1,651 views in September, which was 115 more than September last year and October had 14 views less that last October.  The Veterans Officer’s report showed they made 3 trips with 3 veterans take, had 38 phone calls, assisted 10 Veterans and the Veteran’s Service Officer attended 5 meetings. 

The Commissioners Meeting Schedule for 2019 was reviewed and adopted with 2 changes. The motion was made by Commissioner Gregory, seconded by Commissioner Boyd and all were in favor.  

The Holiday Schedule for 2019 for county employees was reviewed.  Additional information is needed on elections for 2019 prior to finalizing the Holiday Schedule.  

David Lett, County Attorney, reported on a request for provisions for a private or family cemetery.  There are no zoning issues for the county but there are other state statutes regarding private or family cemeteries.  There can’t be any buildings within 100 feet of the cemetery after it is established.  Existing building are exempt from the 100 feet requirement.  
Important Dates:

The Courthouse will be closed Friday, December 7th from 11:30 am to 1:00 pm for Christmas Dinner
The Courthouse will be closed Monday, December 24, 2018 and Tuesday, December 25, 2018 for Christmas.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:29 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, December 4th at 5:30pm.  
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